
 

 
 

 
 

European Medicines Agency 
attn: Ms. E. Cooke 
PO Box 71010 

1008 BA Amsterdam 
The Netherlands 

 
 
18 march 2021  
 
Dear Ms. Cooke, 

 
I have heard in the media that a number of renowned doctors and scientists, led by 
Professor Emeritus Sucharit Bhakdi, sent you a letter on the first of March this year. 

In this letter, they express their concerns regarding the safety of the prophylactic 
treatment by injection against covid-19. 

 
As a citizen of Europe, I am very concerned that this letter has not yet been answered 
by you and / or your office. I want to be confident that the treatments you have 

currently authorized meet the EMA's standards for safety and effectiveness. 
 

A lot of information is available on your website and through the media. This shows 
that you take the task of providing information seriously. You also indicate that you 
are as transparent as possible. However, your information does not appear to be 

sufficient for specialists in the field to assess whether the treatments in question are 
safe and effective. 

 
Therefore the failure to respond to Prof. Bhakdi deeply worries me. I urge you to 
answers the questions of Prof. Bhakdi publicly and extensively . 

 
I trust that you will take your responsibility towards me and all the citizens of the 

European Union seriously and that you will comply with my request. 
 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

 
 
 


